

Unit 6 Test | B

Listening

1  Track 7 Listen to an interview with someone who runs a holiday company for disabled teenagers and choose the correct answer.

- 1 Amber says that disabled people usually receive the help they need during air travel.
a True b False
- 2 Amber was unhappy with facilities at the hostels.
a True b False
- 3 The teenagers going on Amber's holidays often go camping.
a True b False
- 4 The staff at museums are very helpful.
a True b False
- 5 Nina's friends helped her learn to swim.
a True b False

____/10

Vocabulary

2 Match the sentence halves.

- 0 Here's your room key.
Your room is on the second _____ d
- 1 We did swimming and sailing at the _____
- 2 When we arrive at the hotel,
we need to _____
- 3 I always feel very tired after I've been
on a long _____
- 4 We need to book a _____
- 5 We can see the sea from our
hotel room. What an amazing _____

- a check in.
- b hotel for our trip.
- c view!
- d ~~floor.~~
- e activity camp.
- f journey.

____/5

3 Complete the sentences with the words below. There is one extra word.

backpack coach excursion pool ~~sun~~
travel voyage

- 0 Don't forget to put some sun cream on your face, arms and legs at the beach.
- 1 Oh look, they have a(n) _____!
We can go swimming!
- 2 Mum is a(n) _____ agent. She sells holidays to people.
- 3 Everyone was really tired after the long _____ across the Atlantic Ocean.
- 4 They travelled from Edinburgh to London by long-distance _____.
- 5 Tomorrow we're going on a(n) _____ to visit the museum.

____/5

4 Complete the sentences with one word in each gap.

- 0 This is our stop. Ring the bell so we can get off the bus.
- 1 I'm not coming back, so I only need a _____ ticket.
- 2 It's a bright day. I need _____ to protect my eyes.
- 3 Next month we're going on a sightseeing _____.
- 4 We wanted to arrive much earlier but got stuck in a traffic _____.
- 5 It's cold at night, so sleep in a sleeping _____.

____/5

Grammar

5 Choose the correct option.

- 0 Paula's a pilot, so she often *must* / has to travel for work.
- 1 I *ought* / *must* write a good review of that hotel. The staff were all brilliant.
- 2 If you don't have permission, you *mustn't* / *don't have to* take photos.
- 3 Everyone *ought* / *should* to visit Prague – it's a beautiful city.
- 4 We've got plenty of time before our flight leaves, so we *don't have to* / *mustn't* run.
- 5 You *don't have to* / *shouldn't* spend too long in the sun – it's very hot.

____/5

Unit 6 Test | B

6 Complete the sentences with *must*, *can't* or *might*.

- 0 That can't be Jitesh calling me from Australia. It's the middle of the night there!
- 1 I'm not sure if this is your suitcase. I think it _____ be that one over there.
- 2 The map _____ be on the table. I put it there just now!
- 3 It _____ be Lucille's backpack because she always travels with a suitcase.
- 4 I don't know where your sister is. She _____ be in her room, or maybe on the beach.
- 5 Margaret has had a very long journey. She _____ be tired.

____/5

Reading

7 Read the text and answer the questions.

Getting around Hong Kong

With its large population in a small space, and its hills, mountains and islands, you might think it's difficult to get around in Hong Kong. But, in fact, the opposite is true. Hong Kong has a wide range of public transport options, and they're cheap, fast and well-organised. So what options are available?

Before catching a bus or train, you should buy an Octopus card. This works on all public transport and you can put money on it in shops or online. There's even an app you can download for this. The card's very easy to use. You just put it on the machines when you enter and exit the transport.

The trains here are excellent, and there are several different types. Together they are called the MTR (Mass Transit Railway) system. The trains go all around Hong Kong, including to the Wong Tai Sin, Tai Po and Yuen Long areas. It will go all the way to China if you want to visit there! There is also a range of buses and electric trams. Travelling in these can be an enjoyable way to get to know the city. The tram system is one of the oldest in the world. It was planned in 1881, and first started running in 1904.

If you want to walk around the Mid-levels area, you ought to use the escalator (moving stairs) to get up the big hills there. It goes up to 135 metres high from bottom

to top, and it's the longest covered escalator in the world at 800 metres. The best thing is it's free to use, so you don't have to pay! Finally, no visit to Hong Kong would be complete without going on a ferry. These boats travel to and from many of the islands that are part of the city, such as Peng Chau and Lamma Island. The most popular one is the ferry from Hong Kong to Kowloon Island. You should use your Octopus card to travel (although you can also pay by credit card). Then, enjoy the beautiful view of the city from the water.

- 0 What three adjectives describe public transport in Hong Kong?
cheap, fast and well-organised
- 1 How can you put money on an Octopus card if you're not online?

- 2 How far can you go on the MTR system?

- 3 What are the advantages of using the escalator?

- 4 Where does a busy ferry travel from and to?

- 5 How does the writer recommend you pay for the ferry?

____/10

Language Functions

8 Complete the dialogues with the words below. There are two extra words.

again catch just part ~~say~~ saying slowly speak

- 0 A: Can you say that again?
B: Sure, I said that the train leaves at two o'clock.
- 1 A: Could you _____ more loudly?
B: No problem. I _____ wanted to ask you about your holiday.
- 2 A: Can you say that _____?
B: Sure. I was _____ you need to bring your passport.
- 3 A: Sorry, I didn't _____ that.
B: I wanted to ask you if you'd like to visit the museum.

____/5

Total: ____/50